Perry Township Board of Trustees Work Session March 1, 2022, 6:00 pm

The press has been provided appropriate notice of the work session per ORC requirements

Call Meeting to Order

Trustee Nelligan welcomed guests in the audience and those joining remotely. The Board of Trustees convened in an advertised work session concerning proposed restroom facilities for Perry Parks. The Board discussed this topic in an open format.

Additions/Deletions to Agenda

Park Restrooms

Trustee Nelligan introduced special guest Nancy Nozik of Brandstetter Carroll, Inc.

Nancy Nozik stated her background with Brandstetter Carroll, Inc. Ms. Nozik gave a history of the company and stated the company works with townships on park development work, master plans, individual park planning to development in parks. She gave a background on the project in North Canton's Dogwood Park that Brandstetter Carroll, Inc, is developing. Ms. Nozik stated there are new shelters and restrooms at Dogwood Park that Brandstetter Carroll, Inc. is working on currently.

Ms. Nozik stated she previously met with the Perry Board of Trustees a couple of years ago and presented a plan and proposal. However, at that time the project did not move forward. She stated Brandstetter Carroll is committed to honoring the proposal presented for the project 2 years ago.

Ms. Nozik talked about the previously proposed design and what Perry Township liked and what needs to be worked on for this project.

Nancy Nozik stated that in programming they will review the previous work that Tim Blythe provided and verify what was previously done and review what may need to be changed. They are going to look at site plans for each of the parks. Nancy Nozik gave the stages and phases of the project. Once everyone agrees they move on to the next step and apply for permits.

Nancy Nozik again stated Brandstetter Carroll, Inc. is committed to this project. Nancy Nozik explained the breakdown of the quote that was given a couple of years ago. Nancy Nozik discussed the planning program of the project. She went into each park description and discussed what design would be best for each park.

Tim Blythe reviewed what was discussed previously in building a combination of a shelter and restroom. The Board discussed the pavilion and what they would want the park to look like.

The Board would like to plan with Brandstetter Carroll, Inc. and review ideas with Ms. Nozik.

March 1, 2022 Page 1

Public Spea	iks: none
-------------	-----------

Adi	io	urr	ım	er	it:
$\neg \omega$. •			~.	

With nothing further to come before the Board, Trustee Nelliga 6:45 pm.	n stated the work session ended at
Ms. Nelligan, President	Craig Chessler, Fiscal Officer

March 1, 2022 Page 2